
Lochmaben Community Council
2 Dec | 7.15pm Lochmaben Town Hall 

Present

May McKerrel of Hillhouse – Vice Chair – MMCoH Bob Murray – Treasurer – BM

Carys Mainprize – Secretary – CM Jennie Wilkes

Jim Davidson – JD Cllr Stephen Thompson – ST

Police Officer Reporter – Annandale Gazette

Welcome and Apologies

Apologies from Kenelma McCrae – Chair, Jenni Robertson – Minute Secretary, Jane Purdie, & Cllr Carolyne 
Wilson

Approval of minutes from First Meeting

•  Proposed JD
•  Seconded BR

Approval of minutes from Meeting Sept 2nd

•  Proposed JW
•  Seconded CM

Matters from Members of Public

•  None

Matters Arising

•  None

Police Report

See Attached. Festive Campaign on drink driving started, there will be dedicated patrols.

Treasurer’s Report

See Attached

Councillor’s Update

Cllr ST reports:



•  Next Common Good meeting (mid Jan) should include report on Lochmaben Garages & Caravan
park income, and overnight parking nr Bowling/Tennis clubs.

•  Progress on the Dumfries to Lochmaben active travel route.
•  Roads team is inspecting markings near road openings to assist with proper parking
•  Line painting for parking restrictions still not done in some areas – council aware, likely take place

post Christmas
•  Wheelchair accessible play equipment was raised with council – the council are trying to improve

when introducing play equipment moving forward to be more inclusive (note, Lochmaben CC are 
looking into adding inclusive play equipment to existing playparks separately).

•  Street cleaning has been in Lochmaben after the issues raised by MoPs at September meeting.
However, council is not prioritising weeds.

•  Statue to be cleaned soon, likely take place post Christmas.
•  Outstanding issues – blocked drains/gullies reported still yet to be cleared, pavement issues near

junction of Queen street and Princes street still to be attended to. ST to raise again.

CC Members Updates

•  MMCoH & ST discussed that drinking in public places is currently still legal in Lochmaben due to
the previous population size falling just short of it being banned (as it is in Lockerbie, Moffat, etc). 
Lochmaben may now be large enough due to new housing developments so ST will look into this.

•  JD reports that there was a traffic issue on A709 when large vehicles couldn’t pass between cars
parked either side of the road including at new disabled bay. When parking cars must ensure there 
is room for vehicles to pass.

•  JW reports that the caravan park looks quite run down and the bus shelters need to be cleaned. ST
to report to council.

•  JW raised parking issues on the high street where vehicles sometimes double park, suggested
marked bays might prevent that. ST to look into.

AOB

•  Senior Citizens Christmas Vouchers will be going out shortly – notices were put in the paper and on 
Facebook for anyone 65+ who did not receive a voucher last year to get in touch by end of Nov to be
on the list. If you did not receive vouchers but are eligible, get in touch with 
chair@lochmaben.org.uk to be put on the list for next year.

•  Christmas Raffle (supporting the voucher scheme) to be held on Dec 16th at 7.30, streamed on
Facebook live. Raffle tickets can be purchased at the top and bottom shops, and the bakery. 

•  New Road Traffic Parking Order for A709 – see attached.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Feb Mon 3rd 7.15pm Lochmaben Town Hall Library
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